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A quiet word From The Editor… 
 

The November NEWSLETTER  

DEADLINE is the 23rd October 2015  at 5PM  

 

Hey everyone! 

Hope we have all had a good month.  

 

Congratulations to the Top 15 that competed in the 2015 

Young Farmer final. Also big congrats to Will McConnon 

on winning! 

 

This month sees the start of show season so good luck to 

all the clubs involved in this. 

 

The Southern Region Swag Slumber is also at the end of 

this month.. Looks like it will be a great event! 

 

Until next month, 

 

Phillipa :) 
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Spring has well and truly sprung and with Spring, comes the Young Farmer of the Year 
finals held the second weekend of September.  
 
Firstly a massive congratulations to Amanda on running another successful competition, 
it was great to see some good modules that are equally and as consistently challenging 
year after year.  
 
A massive well done is in order for every member of the Top 15 that gave their best,  
winning isn't everything and we are all proud of you because of the new, exciting things 
you learn each year, congratulations to those who placed in the top 6. Tobias, Richard, 
Mikey, Peter, Marty and of course the eventual winner, Will McConnon. Well done on all 
your hard work, you are very deserving of the crown.  
 
Catch up with what State Council has happening across a few pages and we look forward 
to seeing members everywhere we go.  Can't wait to see smiling faces at working bees 
and catching up with members! 
 
Cheers! 

Time is flying by and this month we held our first official meeting, with fantastic attendance and reports submitted, the 

Committee is hard at work towards hosting the 2016 event!  

 

COMMITTEE 

There are just a couple vacancies remaining which is great to see, with one spare voting delegation of the 35 vote ca-

pacity. These vacant roles are; 

 Assistant KAAP  

 Assistant Vehicles & Transport 

From brainstorming onwards we are running fines sessions for each meeting up until December 2015, the money | 

collected will be donated towards two charities; Speak Up and Stay Chatty, and The Xavier Kitchen Charity. In 

 December we will tally the amount and make equal donations to each listed charity.   

An exciting initiative from Brainstorming is we hope to assist clubs and regions with fundraising, based on the concept 

of chocolate fundraisers. Agfest tickets are sold at full price with a portion of price going to clubs and the remainder 

sent to Agfest.  This would mean $10 of a $15 adult pass would go to Agfest and $5 to the club Full details will be  

published in the RY Newsletter and communicated to Clubs & Regions to opt in. This will hopefully improve on the link 

of member/club/RY/Agfest and our brand that RY is Agfest, not to mention the financial investment to clubs, and  

helping them achieve their goals as a Rural Youth affiliate. Youth tickets at $5 each would be fully donated to the club/

region that sold the ticket. Stay tuned and please support your local club or region selling Agfest tickets!  

 

WORKING BEES 

We have scheduled all working bees in between now and July 2016, please refer to the attached calendar and contact 

me if you wish to attend so we can cater for you. Each working bee will have a specific jobs list, allocated prior to the 

weekend to those that rsvp, however you can just turn up and we will find a group for you to help out with!  
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SPONSORSHIP 

With our support, Karen has engaged services of Rick Marton in building a sponsorship package and booklet for 

Agfest 2016. This has since gone to the publishers and will be ready to use soon! From a continuity perspective, 

Karen is our main contact for all Agfest sponsorship requests, she will also be the first point of contact for sponsors 

during Agfest to build relationships and address issues as required.   
 

NETWORKING 

Amanda and I attended the 125yr black tie function for University Tasmania on Thursday 10th September.   Coming 

up in October I will be attending a Volunteering Tasmania Networking afternoon. 

 

MONTH DATE INTENT & OTHER PLANS 

OCTOBER 
9th – Friday 

8pm – 10:30pm 

Applications live, volunteer forms live, updating and communication. Decide on 
merchandise by now – 

WORKING BEE FOLLOWING THIS WEEKEND 

NOVEMBER 
20th Friday 

8pm – 10:30pm 

Last formal catch up for 2015, figures provided on applications to date, tracking, 
and ongoing updating within positions on committee and actioning business as 
arises.  Contractors BBQ- 

WORKING BEE FOLLOWING THIS WEEKEND 

2016  
JANUARY 

8th – Friday 
8pm – 10:30pm 

Launch into the new year, update on business, decisions as arise. *same weekend 
as Carrick Rodeo, 

RY Ag Tour day this weekend & working bee if members want. 

FEBRUARY 
19th – Friday 

8pm – 10:30pm 
Update and communication WORKING BEE FOLLOWING THIS WEEKEND 

MARCH 
18th – Friday 

8pm – 10:30pm 

Update and communication, ensure we are on track 

WORKING BEE FOLLOWING THIS WEEKEND 

APRIL 
15th – Friday 

8pm – 10:30pm 

Last meeting prior to event- update from all directors. Tea supplied at this meeting 
from 7pm onwards  

WORKING BEE FOLLOWING THIS WEEKEND 

MAY 
27th – Friday 

8pm – 10:30pm 

Agfest Dinner weekend  

WORKING BEE FOLLOWING THIS WEEKEND 

JULY 
1st – Friday 

8pm – 11:30pm 

Annual Meeting 

HANDOVER TO INCOMING COMMITTEE MEETING NEXT DAY & WORKING BEE  

      Informal farm skills day 

Following the success of the 2015 Young Farmer Competition members are keen to learn new skills and at the recent State 

Council meeting we have decided to have a lamb marking skills day where we will help mark a mob of lambs. 

Who: any Rural Youth members  

When: Saturday 3rd October 2015 (day before the shooting competition) 

Where: Bayles property at Cressy 

When: 9am 

What : lamb marking (wood cutting if too many people) 

How: come and learn how. 

What to bring: you will be fed and watered in return for your help, camping is welcome so you’re welcome to bring your 

swag / camping equipment.  

But most of all, you will walk away with a new skill!! 

If you have a skill you would like to learn or teach to everyone we hope to make these days a regular occurrence. 
 

More information RSVP and directions please contact Amanda on 0439 985 166 
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We welcomed Denis Leonard to our team on September 23 when he officially became our  

inaugural Caretaker!   

 

Denis comes to us with a wealth of experience, particularly in Agriculture, Training and  

Mentoring and is keen to help develop both our member’s skills and our properties, so please 

introduce yourselves to him when you are on site so he can start to get to know you all.   

 

If you would like more information on how Property Management will work in the coming 12 

months there is a brief outline in this Newsletter or you can ring me at Head Office to discuss 

any particular concerns you may have.  

 

Thank you to all of the organisers, judges and helpers at Quercus on September 12, it was a 

great day!  I thoroughly enjoyed the time I spent on site.  I have a new appreciation for the art 

of judging having watched the CWA ladies go through their paces with Rural Round Up – which 

may have a new category next year named after Ricky Edson, given the number of winning  

entries he submitted!  In regards to Top Teams I can say that Rural Youth are ‘blessed’ to have 

so many male members who can rock a skirt and tight t shirt! 

 

Congratulations to Will McConnon for taking out Young Farmer this year (and Marty for again 

claiming second)! I was lucky to be treated to Will and Marty’s comedy routine on the bus going 

to and from Bracknell – it is something I will always remember and cherish! Well done boys!! 

 

In closing I would like to acknowledge the work of Keith Lee and his Committee - their  

contribution has been greatly appreciated. 

 

Cheers Karen 
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PROPERTY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

The Property Management Committee was placed into a 12 month recess on August 21.  This 

decision was made after careful consideration and was based on the belief that many of the 

components required to ‘manage’ Property Management, particularly in time and expertise, had 

gone beyond what could be asked of a volunteer.   

The coming 12 months will see us trial a ‘new’ structure, with the office staff dealing with 

 administration in conjunction with a part time Caretaker who will be onsite 3 days a week.  

Members can still make suggestions/ask questions or raise concerns via email or phone to Head 

Office or through a suggestion box which will be installed on site at Quercus in the next few 

weeks.  The Resource Allocation Committee will retain overarching responsibility for Property 

Management and Head Office will be the first point of contact. 

Members are encouraged to participate in working bees – it is anticipated that there will be 

scope for more ‘project’ based work given that much of the day to day maintenance will be  

completed outside of working bees. 

As this is the first time the Property Management Committee has been put into recess and we 

have had a paid staff member on site there will no doubt be some teething problems as we get 

processes put in place, so I would ask for your patience during this ‘settling in’ period.   

This decision will be reviewed in 12 months’ time and the role of the Property Management 

Committee will again be considered. 

Karen Robinson 

GENERAL MANAGER 

 
Some new and exciting things are happening at State Council. We have some great training opportunities 
coming up to better our members. We are hoping to hold in house training and utilising those members of 
ours with a trade which is very exciting. We are in the process of budget setting and looking for  
expressions of interest for 2 current Rural Youth Members to take up delegate positions on RAC for the 
remainder of the term. With summer just around the bend, we look forward to catching up with everyone 
and seeing members at working bees and training days. Watch this space for more information! 
 
Some exciting news on club fronts with some old clubs coming back from having a rest and other areas 
with new dawns on the horizon. All very very exciting.  
If you want to know more about the cool stuff State Council has going on then be sure to just ask, I am 
more then happy to assist.  
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Well hasn't the last couple of months been busy, busy?! 

In August we saw Brainstorming happen with a few of our members attending for a fantastic  
weekend full of ideas and fun! Bring on Agfest 2016! 

The Young Farmer competition was held on the 12th of September with the Australian Chainsaws  
Products Rural Youth Young Farmer of the Year for 2015 being our very own member, Will 
McConnon! Congratulations Will, we are all very proud of you and you've done a top job! Well  
deserved!  
Congratulations go to all the other participants also! Will, Babette and Ebony had a really enjoyable 
night with the other 60+ people who attended. 

We are currently selling Cadburys fundraiser chocolates! These are selling extremely well, maybe a 
couple of our members have purchased their own boxes to keep too haha! 

We are in the process of organising polo tops, hoodies and warm hi vis vests (we do call ourselves the 
car parking club!) all ready for Melton Rodeo happening in November. Babette is going to find out  
information on stickers and wrist bands in preparation for her big trip to the UK next year! 

We have had a couple of big milestones 
achieved by a couple of our members: 
first of all our President Phil McConnon 
ran his first ever marathon at Ross at the 
beginning of September placing second 
with a time of 2:53:13! well done! His 
wife, Ebony ran her 2nd ever 10km too 
during the day! our second milestone/
announcement is Trish Carter who  
became a mumma to her cute little fur 
baby Max!!  congratulations! 

A great couple of months had, we are all 
really looking toward to the warmer 
weather and are enjoying seeing the 
little lambies running around in the pad-
docks around the Southern Midlands!  

Keep your eyes peeled for details on our 
Summer Party which will be happening in 
January/February. 

See you next month! 

"Always in the Middle of it!"  
Oatlands Rural Youth 
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September has been a busy month for Devonport Rural Youth. On the 30th of August the club sup-

plied a barbeque at the University of Tasmania, Cradle Coast Campus Open Day. The weather was 

beautiful and with a good spot in the court yard sausages and hamburgers were sold. A significant 

amount of funds were raised throughout the day and at the last meeting it was unanimously decided 

these funds would be put towards club shirts.  
 

Discussion at past meetings has floated around the room about organising club shirts which all  

members can wear at future fundraisers and events we hold, and after our efforts at the UTAS open 

day, we decided the time was right to organise them. A vote was held and blue RB Sellar’s shirts were 

ordered - photos to come after their arrival. 

 

In the past six months, Devonport Rural Youth has seen an increase of new members. In the last 

meeting, a letter was composed to the Junior Cattle Handlers Show of Tasmania proposing  

sponsorship for the handling classes above the age of 15 to  encourage new, enthusiastic young 

members.  
 

Last but not least, Devonport Rural Youth will be holding once again a Ute/4WD muster at the annual 

Devonport Show on Saturday the 28th of November, 2015. It is a great event with lots of 

prizes up for grabs -get your entry form,  we look forward to seeing you there! 

 

That is all for now! Our next meeting will be held at the Launceston Show Grounds on the 7th of  

October, due to members participating in the Launceston Show, so all members within the area 

don’t be shy and come along! 
 

Devonport Rural Youth! 

 

2015 Rural Youth Shooting Competition 

October 4th from 9.30am at Bracknell Gun club 
 

Simulated Field .22 and 12g Clay Target. You MUST be a financial member prior to the weekend 
of the competition to participate in this event.  
 
Be on site for registration from 9am to commence shooting at 9.30am. All Rural Youth members 
welcome.  
 
For more information contact Prue Dennis on 0407 207 694   
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First of all congratulations to Will McConnon on taking out Young Farmer 2015 and to his brother runner up 

Marty also well done!  

 

A huge congratulations to our Vice President Samantha Larder who competed on the day but unfortunately 

did not make the top 6 but won the animal welfare module. Well done to Sam and her partner Phil who 

were voted best dressed female and male at the dinner. Well done to all other competitors that competed 

at region run offs or finals.  

 

Congratulations to all competitors who entered a team in Top Teams we are stoked to take out first place 

“and no it wasn’t rigged” . Well done to Emma Rayner and her assistant another of our members Emma 

Kate on organising Top Teams 2015. It was a fantastic day and night at the Young Farmer Dinner well done 

also to Southern Region for organising this.  

 

Our last meeting we decided on something completely different. As the weather is warming up we decided 

to grab some pizzas and head to Hill Street Train Park for a somewhat less formal meeting. As it was one of 

our members birthdays and we had a member leaving us to head to Ag University in NSW, we wish you all 

the very best Callie and safe travels. After enjoying some surprise birthday cake for Nathans birthday and 

some pizza we all headed to ten pin bowling, A fun evening had by all even if we got lost in Hobart!!  

 

Members are excited to be helping out with the St John Ouse Church. We are helping pull up the old carpet 

and assist with the laying of the new carpet as this will be happening after the newsletter deadline keep an 

eye on our Facebook page for some photos and full report.  

 

We are excited to announce that in the coming months we will be having an article in the Tasmanian 

Farmer News Paper in the coming week, we are meeting with the editor to have an interview this is exciting 

and we can’t wait to see it published.  

 

Members are excited to be attending the shooting competition in Bracknell. Last year we had 4 members 

compete, this year we just about have every member in attendance—this is fantastic!  

 

We have just picked up another 10 club shirts from the embroidery shop and are looking at getting a local 

photographer in to take some group shots and club executive i.e.: President Vice Secretary Treasurer so 

when we get our club house up and running we have a record.  

 

The Club in conjunction with the Lachlan Hotel is hosting a band night where we have sourced a local artist 

from Bothwell and the hotel owners have kindly donated half of the door takings to our club as we are  

helping on the night. Hopefully this will be happening late October again watch the Facebook page for  

updates we hope to fill the hotel and have a fantastic night.  

 

The Ouse and Highland Craft Fair is also coming up where our club members will again this year have a stall 

and help with the setting up the day before and traffic management. As well as these events we are also 

heading back to the Highlands Bush Fest over in Bothwell this event runs over the weekends and showcases 

every business in the Central Highlands - we are exited to see the guys from Hook Line and Sinker attending 

as MC again this year.  

 

The Club has had a fantastic response with our Father’s day raffle, we were fortunate enough to get all the 

prizes donated, this meant we ended up making $300 which is just fantastic.  

 

Our next meeting will be held at the Lachlan Hotel in Ouse on the 27th October at 7pm.  

 

“you get out what you put in” until next time.  
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October 2015 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

   1 2 

Oatlands 7pm 

3 

 

Informal farm 

skills day 

4 

5 

 

Hagley 7pm 

6 

 North Motton 

7pm 

 

Sisters Creek 

7pm 

7 

Devonport 

 

Brighton 7pm 

8 

 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

Northern Region 

7pm 

9 

 

Agfest Meeting 

8pm 

 

 

10 11 

12 

Circular Head 

7pm 

 

Dorset 7pm 

13 

 

Sorell 7pm 

14 

Kingborough 

Huon 7pm 

15 

North West  

Region 7pm 

16 

Oatlands 

17 18 

19 

 

Rural Youth 

State Council 

7pm 

20 

 

 

21 

 

Westmorland 

7pm 

22 23 

 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

24 

 

Dorset  

Damnation  

25 

26 27 

Central  

Highlands 7pm 

28 

 

Southern Region 

29 30 31 

Southern Region 

Swag Sumber 
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November 2015 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

30      1 

2 

 

Hagley 7pm 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

NORTH  

3 

 

North Motton 

8pm 

 

Sisters Creek 

7pm 

4 

 

Brighton 7pm 

5 6 

 

Oatlands 7pm 

7 8 

9 

 

Devonport 

7.30pm 

 

Dorset 7pm  

10 

 

Circular Head 

7pm 

 

Sorell 7pm 

11 

 

Kingborough 

Huon 7pm 

12 13 

 

14 15 

16 17 18 

 

Westmorland 

7pm 

19 20 

 

Agfest Meeting 

21 

 

RYC Meeting 

22 

23 24 

 

Central  

Highlands 7pm 

25 26 27 28 

 

Tooms Lake 

Tumblr  

 

Ute Muster 

Devonport  

29 
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In taking on Top Teams Coordinator I had no idea what was involved however I am pleased to say that it 
was a breeze to organise and went smoothly on the day.  

Congratulations to all teams who competed on the day. Unfortunately I only had four teams enter which 
was disappointing to see, I would of liked to see a team from each club however we had a ball. I hope all 
competitors enjoyed the day and will go back to your club meetings with some positive feedback and  
encourage new and more teams next year.  

This year I had a team from Kingborough Huon “The Mighty Midgets”, a team from Dorset mixed team 
“Quercus Quadz”, a team from Central Highlands “The Highland Hotties” and a team from North Motton 
“North Motton”. Each team had to complete nine twenty minute challenges. This year I tried to in a way to 
mimic Young Farmer modules by introducing a first aid challenge where I had judges give each team a 
different scenario based on things that could happen on the farm and allowed extra bonus points for CPR 
and mouth to mouth, this seemed to be really successful and each team was surprisingly focused.  

The other challenges were a muffin decoration challenge, a relay race, a building challenge where each 
team was given a packet of pasta and a packet of small marshmallows and had to make a tower to hold a 
90 gram tin of tuna, a general knowledge quiz, a scavenger hunt, a cloth making challenge and a ten pin 
bowling challenge. Trying to keep in theme with Young Farmer I tried to incorporate some public speaking I 
had told each team they needed to come up with a chant or song about their region or club and they were 
all a bit hesitant about it but all performed the songs in front of all competitors and judges and I must say 
each team did really well in this section.  

I would like to thank my assistant Emma White, without your help this wouldn’t have been possible as I 
work full time Emma done a lot behind the scenes to help me out. Amanda Bayles for all your help and  
assistance on the day and all the girls at Head Office for my phone calls and all of your help. I really do  
appreciate it.  

I would like to again thank my judges Chenae Simpson, Nerinda McConnon and Aleta Jones without you 
ladies this wouldn’t of been possible and the day ran so smoothly, again I thank everyone who competed 
on the day the results are as follows;  

Best Dressed Team - Kingborough Huon “The Mighty Midgets”  

First Place - Central Highlands  

Second Place -North Motton  

Third Place - Kingborough Huon 
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Australian Chainsaw Products, Young Farmer of the Year Competition 

Back in July the Young Farmer of the Year Competition started with the Regional Run offs.  From here 

the 24 participants was brought back to 15 finalists.  Next step was to organise the State Competition 

which was held at Quercus on the 12th of September. 
 

For me this was the fun and challenging part, contacting past members to request help on the day, 

organising shirts and bringing it all together for the 12th of September. 
 

To start off the day after a morning greet we headed down to the Bracknell Gun Club who hosted the 

first module which was target shooting.  Finalists were required to shoot five shots standing and five 

shots sitting. 

 

Finalists then returned back to site and went off with their time table and completed the modules as 

follows.  They had some time with Ian Mackenzie's sheep with Lance Bailey running this crutching 

module where they were required to assemble a hand piece and crutch a sheep.   

 

On the 4wd track Colin Berne was situated with an ATV where finalists were required to identify 

parts and safely operate an ATV. 

 

With water being such an important resource for us knowing about it was put in a test to see how 

much finalists knew about it and how much needs to be applied to crops. Thanks to David Armstrong 

for compiling the module and Rob Bayles for running on the day. 

 

For a part of the day to let your hair down was to complete a challenge which was to sew a bag with 

a bag sewer then stack 20 bags on to a pallet, then hook the bus on to the trailer and load the pallet 

on to the trailer, tie on securely and drive around the block.  On return they were to reverse park the 

trailer back in to position and do the reverse by unloading the trailer, bags and un-sew the bag.  To 

put an extra challenge on the end was to milk the cow, kindly provided by the Longford Show, with 

thanks to Michael Gordon for running this module. 

 

Finalists then made their way in to the kitchen where they were required to cook eggs three different 

ways including hard boiled, fried and poached with thanks to Laura Richardson for running this  

module. 
 

To keep the stock in was to try your hand at fencing with Heath Dobson 

straining up wire and tying a few different knots. 

 

There was a finance module to see if you were able to add up your sums, 

provided and run by Sam Dobson. 
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To keep up to date and learn regarding the animal welfare module was Lyndon Iles who from his job was 

able to present a number of scenarios for finalists to ponder. 

The last module for the day time was a whole farm planning module by Nikki Atkins where competitors 

tried their hand at paperwork and getting their hands dirty comparing soil. 

At the end of the day all scores were added together to give the top six finalists who were Martin 

McConnon, Mikey Pearson, Peter Damen, Richard Petrie, Tobias tenBensel and Will McConnon.  It was 

turning out to be a very close competition with only 65 points separating the six competitors. 

To decide the winner these six young farmers were required to do two more modules being a quiz and 

public speak.  For interests sake here are the public speaking topics completed on the evening 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then it came to the business end of the evening with all the winners of regions and of modules being 

announced, they are as follows 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So it came to that part of the evening to announce the placings, listed below along with their prizes…. 

Person Topic 

Richard Petrie How I talk to telemarketers… 

Peter Damen Parents should not be allowed on facebook 

Tobias tenBensel Heat pumps are better than wood fires 

Will McConnon PETA does good for animals 

Martin McConnon The toilet seat should be made to be left half way 

Mikey Pearson Public Transport should be free 

Region Winner 

Southern Dale Hayers 

Northern Martin McConnon 

North-West Brighid Worldon 

Module Winner 

Sheep Will McConnon 

ATV Will McConnon & Tobais tenBensel 

Water Richard Petrie 

Challenge Meg Kluver-Jones 

Cooking Meg Kluver-Jones 

Fence Ryan Langley 

Finance Mikey Pearson 

Animal Welfare Meg Kluver-Jones & Sam Larder 

Shooting Peter Damen & Tobias tenBensel 

Whole farm plan Richard Petrie 

Quiz Richard Petrie & Will McConnon 

Public Speaking Martin McConnon 
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6th Place – Tobias tenBensel 

$150 work site radio from Tasweld, $200 cash, $120 Allgoods voucher, $150 Blackwoods voucher and 

winner of 2 modules. 

5th Place – Richard Petrie 

$150 work site radio from Tasweld, $400 cash, $120 Allgoods voucher, $250 Blackwoods voucher and 

winner of 3 modules. 

4th Place – Mikey Pearson 

$400 work site radio and drill driver set from Tasweld, $600 cash, $140 Allgoods vouchers, $350  

Blackwoods voucher and winner of 1 modules. 

3rd Place – Peter Damen 

Aus Chainsaw prize, $400 work site radio and drill driver set from Tasweld, $1000 cash, $140 Allgoods 

vouchers, $450 Blackwoods voucher and winner of 1 modules. 

2nd Place – Marty McConnon 

Lawn mower (Aus Chainsaw), $1900 tool boxes & tools from Tasweld, $1500 cash, $140 Allgoods vouch-

ers, $550 Blackwoods voucher and winner of 1 modules. 

1st Place – Will McConnon 

Polaris ATV, Chainsaw, $1900 tool boxes & tools from Tasweld, $2000 cash, $140 Allgoods vouchers, 

$650 Blackwoods voucher and winner of 3 modules. 

 

All finalists walked away with a shirt and $100 Allgoods voucher for participating in the day. 

Well done to everyone who took the time to compete in region run offs and even if you didn’t get to the 

finals - give it another go next year. 

When talking to finalists and judges at the dinner they all commented that they had learnt something 

from the day which is great to hear, the Young Farmer Competition and Rural Youth is not just about  

winning but learning – Great job everyone, I really enjoyed being the coordinator. 

The media have covered the competition really well since the day with a short clip on Southern Cross 

news that evening and stories appearing in the Mercury, Examiner, Tas Country, Tas Farmer since. 

A big thank you to all the help I had during the weekend whether it be  

driving buses to the Bracknell Gun Club, adding scores, feeding judges,  

parking buses and returning buses too early to mention Sunday morning! 

Cheers 

Amanda 
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The Rural Round Up Competition has been run and won. This year Ricky Edson took out the overall winners 

spot with entries in handmade toys, metal work, photography and pottery just to name a few. 

 

We had seven (7) entrants, Jocelyn Patmore, Dale Hayers, Simone Hayers, Ricky Edson, Alicia Glatte,  

Amanda Bayles and Andrea White. 

 

The small changes made for this year with the photography section by combining all the sub categories of 

colour, black and white, photo shopped and enlargements together made the whole process much easier! 

 

We had four (4) judges available from the CWA for the judging which meant that it only took an hour to 

judge all the entries. The ladies suggested a few changes for next year which I will include for the next Rural 

Round Up Coordinator. 

 

The winners are outlined below. 

Section 1- Photography 

Rural Youth/ Agfest- depicting any rural youth or agfest activity – Ricky Edson 

Waterscape-waterfalls, rivers, ponds etc. – Ricky Edson 

Rural Scene- farming activity, rural landscape – Simone Hayers 

Landscape- any other scene not including waterscape or rural scene – Dale Hayers 

Portrait- adult, child or group – Jocelyn Patmore 

Animal study – Ricky Edson 

Building study- buildings, bridges etc – Ricky Edson 

Floral/ garden study – Ricky Edson 

Study tour- A set of 6 photos that represents your RY trip – No Entries 

Social scene- weddings, parties etc. – No Entries 

Action Shot – Simone Hayers 

 

Section 2- Cooking  

Cake -supplied recipe – Amanda Bayles 

Biscuits, (4)- supplied recipe – Simone Hayers 

Truffles – No Entries 

Packet Cake mix – Simone Hayers 

Slice (4)- own recipe – Simone Hayers 

Decorated cup cakes(4) – Andrea White 

 

Section 3- Craft  

Handmade craft – No Entries 

Scrapbooking- 1 page – No Entries 

Scrapbooking- double page – No Entries 

Handmade Toy – Ricky Edson 
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Flower arrangement-fresh – No Entries 

Flower arrangement- artificial – Ricky Edson 

Christmas decoration – No Entries 

Teddy Bear – No Entries 

Drawing- Landscape/portrait or other – No Entries 

 

Section 4- Needle work, Patchwork 

Hand embroidery – Amanda Bayles 

Counted cross stitch – No Entries 

Long stitch – No Entries 

Knitted Scarf (hand knitted) – No Entries 

Knitting any article (Hand knitted) – No Entries 

Appliquéd article- no wall hangings – No Entries 

Patchwork - no wall hangings – No Entries 

Wall hanging (patchwork or appliqué) – No Entries 

Cushion – No Entries 

Quilt– No Entries 

Article of clothing – No Entries 

 

Section 5- Handiwork  

Leatherwork – No Entries 

Woodwork – Alicia Glatte 

Metal work – Ricky Edson 

Pottery – Ricky Edson 

Model – No Entries 

 

Section 6- Just for fun 

Animal made from fruit and vegetables – Andrea White 

Thrift article- something made out of recycled items – No Entries 

Best polished boot – No Entries 

Best packed lunch – No Entries 

 

Section 7- CWA handcrafts 

2 items of handcrafts - – Amanda Bayles 

1 item of cooking – Amanda Bayles 

1 item of own choice (either cooking or craft) – Amanda Bayles 

 

Section 8- Club Handcrafts  

2 items of handcrafts – No Entries 

2 items of cooking – No Entries 

 

I would like to thank Jocelyn Patmore and Karen Robinson for all their help on the day putting photos up 

on the wall etc. It made life a lot easier! 
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It is quiet in the world of Sorell Rural Youth.  

A BBQ was run at Roberts Cambridge with club 

President Phillipa, one of our past members 

(Simon) and Simone from Kingborough Huon in 

attendance, thank you to those who came. Also a 

BIG thank you to Roberts Cambridge for allowing 

us to sell some soft drink on the day. 

 

Our next meeting is the 28th September.  

Sorell Rural Youth 

“working hard to make a difference”. 

On Be half of Rural Youth we would like to welcome our  

New Members! 

Taylor Huddleston – Oatlands 

Sonia Coad– Kingborough Huon 

Jake Lovell– Central Highlands 

Tom Parry– Westmorland 

Sarah Rayner, Rebecca Smart,  

Adrianna Pott, Hayden Boutcher 

and Ashley Hobbins– Devonport 

Andrew Newton– Tamar 
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THANKYOU TO ALL OUR RURAL YOUTH AND AGFEST SPONSORS 


